SUN LAKES COMMUNITY THEATRE

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

JANUARY 12, 2012

COTTONWOOD COUNTRY CLUB

PRESENT: Phyllis Novy, Merrie Crawford, Bud Jenssen, Linda Caton, Sue Youngblood, Michael Carter, and Jeanne Schwan – Treasurer

ABSENT: Sandy Pallett

CALL TO ORDER: 5:03PM

MINUTES: Move to accept minutes of the November 17th, 2011 was made by Linda and seconded by Phyllis. Motion carried.

TREASURER’S REPORT: Jeanne provided the Board with the “end of year bank/tax statement”. Also indicated that a $500 payment was received from Oakwood. Checks for annual dues are coming in. Jeanne stated that she spent approximately $16 for a file holder. Merrie will be giving Jeanne files that she has accumulated. Motion to accept report was made by Michael and seconded by Bud. Motion carried.

OLD BUSINESS: An update from Clearwing was presented reflecting a $3837 quote for Clearwing to connect existing Lehigh dimmer rack to the Strand lighting console and DMX control network. Linda stated that installation/demonstration is to be held at Cottonwood Ball Room at 10AM on 1/13/12. The new wiring was not included in the original agreement with Clearwing hence the $3837 cost. The payment for the new wiring will be presented to the Phase 2 board of directors for payment consideration. Maybe Cottonwood employees can do the work in-house to help offset the cost. Linda agreed to address the Board for their financial consideration. Coordinating the lighting with the control board will alleviate a great deal of labor-intensive running around when putting on a performance.

"Merrie reported that Dave Stevens was waiting on a few more long standing members 'dues and asked to delay the printing of the directory until February so that those members could be included." 
Oakwood will be hosting a September “Mystery Dinner Theatre” directed by Sandy Pallett. The event is scheduled for mid – September (10th – 14th) and is expected to run for 4 or 5 evenings. Sandy will decide its length of run. A play has not yet been selected.

SLCT policy regarding donations requires some revision to its wording so that the policy is more flexible. The dollar amount of the donations will be removed and will just state that donations (scholarship fund) will be given to the high schools and not specify a particular dollar amount and may include Chandler H.S. Basha H.S., Hamilton H.S. and Perry H.S. Donations must be in sync with our mission statement. At our March meeting a check for $1000 will be given to the area’s four high school theatre/drama departments. Sue will contact and invite each high school with no entertainment at the March meeting.

COMMITTEE REPORTS: Communications; Sue stated that material is needed to be included and publicized in the next “Asides” specially the amount SLCT intends on donating to the area’s four high schools and our educational mission. Also, highlighting SLCT’s accomplishments in the “Asides” is good publicity and public relations.

Education/Program: Phyllis stated that all is status quo and that Improv will perform at the next SLCT meeting on February 9th 2012. Improv is going well but requires a great deal of time and planning. Phyllis suggested that more informational and “how to” classes be offered. April party is scheduled for the 24th to be held at Palo Verde.

NEW BUSINESS: Bud reported the need for the organization of a nominating committee to select candidates for the next board election in April. Two positions will need to be filled. Several members have indicated their willingness to run.

Merrie reported that SLCT does not lend or rent out any of the Theatre equipment especially the pipes and drapes and black legs due to the time and expense in so doing. It is way too extensive to set up and breakdown, which presents a serious burden to our volunteers. 

Sue reported that there are Theatre members who participate in productions held outside Sun Lakes and there is a need to publicize this through “Asides”. Sue will send an e-mail requesting information from the membership.

OTHER BUSINESS: Merrie reported that Palo Verde/Cottonwood F&B Committee is requesting a donation from SLCT and other clubs that use the facilities to make a donation for patio furniture. A minimum contribution from SLCT will be good for public relations. It is way that the Theatre can help our communities.

Merrie stated that we need to be thinking of a fall show that has yet to be scheduled.

MICHAEL CARTER – SECRETARY

SUN LAKES COMMUNITY THEATRE

GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING

JANUARY 12TH 2012

COTTONWOOD COUNTRY CLUB

CALL TO ORDER: 7pm

INTRODUCTION OF NEW MEMBERS: Several new members were welcome to the ranks of SLTC membership. They include Peter and Karen as well as Jack and Tony.

UPDATES: Barry Berger addressed the membership about the new and upgraded LED lighting. Howard Hummel talked up his upcoming play “Play On” and in jest said “the actors already know their lines”. Jim Nielson mentioned the Children’s Theatre production of the “Fisherman’s Wife”. The “Fisherman’s Wife” had about 6 performances in the fall to 5th and 6th graders and will continue with the road show performances in the spring continuing through the month of March.

SLCT is broadening its scope and expanding well beyond its three traditional productions held at San Tan Ball Room.

SUMMER SHOW: Linda Caton handed out scripts of her upcoming summer production of Woody Allen’s play “Don’t Drink The Water”. Auditions will be held on February 4th in A6 Dance studio. Linda also provided a brief synopsis of the play.

MYSTERY DINNER THEATRE: Sandy Pallett was not present so Merrie reported that Oakwood would host the next Mystery Dinner Theatre scheduled for September 10th through the 14th.

ELECTIONS: Bud Jenssen addressed the membership about upcoming Board elections stressing the need to have volunteers to serve on the nominating committee. Two Board members are needed.

ANNOUNCEMENTS: Members who perform outside Sun Lakes are asked to forward their information to Sue Youngblood so that it can be highlighted in the “Asides”

Directors and Assistant Directors are need. A Director’s class will be offered next fall.

Contributions are welcome for “Angels of Light” campaign mentioning the generous gifts from John Dobson.

Andrea Hummel is working on t-shirts with the SLCT logo.

Dave Stevens mentioned that the SLCT directory would be printed next month and available to the membership.

Phyllis Novy talked about the “Improv” that is well underway with a performance scheduled for the February membership meeting.

Linda Shanahan and the outstanding “Doo Wop” players provided entertainment for this evening’s meeting.

